
 

January 19, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Rick Wilborn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 541-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Wilborn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 265 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 265 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 265 would clarify the crimes of incest and aggravated incest.  The bill would add a 

definition for “sexual intercourse” and “sodomy” as currently defined in KSA 21-5501.  The bill 

would also clarify that the definition of “otherwise lawful sexual intercourse or sodomy,” within 

the crime of incest does not include rape or aggravated criminal sodomy.   

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates any fiscal effect resulting from the 

enactment of SB 265 would be negligible.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 

 Jackie Aubert, Children & Families  


